
Dated- 5-8-2019 

ATTN: Pre-Processing CORRESPONDENCE 

P.O. Box 4036 

Sacramento,Ca. 95812-4036 

Subject: Inmate Raul Higgins P29949 

Prison: California State Prison-San Quentin 

Parole Hearing Date: May 30th, 2019  8:30am 

 

To: State of California—Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation- 

Board of Parole Hearings 

Subject: Review to advance Parole Hearing of Raul Higgins,P-29949 

My Name is George L. Clig and I am the brother of Carolyn Marie 

Bolger(the victim of Raul Higgin’s crime). 

I do not think you should parole this man. I believe he is still a dangerous 

person and should not be allowed the chance to be released into the 

public. I believe he did not fully take responsibility for his actions in his 

first hearing and spent most of that hearing blaming his parents and how 

he was raised for what he himself did to another human being. This 

inmate killed my sister when she did not want to have a relationship with 

him even though he was at the time in a relationship with another 

woman. This lack of respect for human life is unacceptable in a civilized 

society and I believe he is dangerous to any woman he may come in 

contact with outside of the prison. I am concerned especially that if 

released he may come in contact with female members of my family and 

cause them harm. Please do not reward this man for his heinous crime 

against my family and the loss of a wonderful mother of 5 children by 

letting him out of prison. 



This whole process is very frustrating and upsetting for our whole family. 

How can we heal when we are compelled to write letters, make 

appearances, dig up painful feelings & memories and basically re-live this 

crime every few years. How can you be sure that if he is released he would 

not continue the same behavior and endanger more innocent people. I 

believe that he has not been rehabilitated no matter how many classes & 

therapy sessions he has taken inside of prison. We must protect society 

from dangerous manipulative people with no respect for human life like 

Raul is and quite possibly will be outside of the prison environment. 

Please ease our family’s pain & heartbreak by not releasing this man from 

prison.  

Sincerely, 

George L. Clig. 


